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Vestry Meeting Minutes
09/30/21
1. Prayer
Following the Opening Prayer by Fr. Alex, the meeting was called to order.
2. Motion
A motion was made by Dave Cinclair and seconded by Nathan Dean to approve the Vestry meeting minutes (after final corrections were made) from the 8/26/21 Vestry meeting as submitted by Jean Lamm.   Motion unanimously carried.
.
3. Financial Report
Fr. Andy led a discussion regarding the Redemption Church financials (Profit & Loss Statement, a Rooted to Reach Usage Statement and a Cash/Investment Fund Balance Statement, all as of August 31st, 2021).  He noted that the Rooted to Reach Fund stands at $719,686 after August expenses for firewall, misc. supplies for buildout, initial cleaning service (after firewall completion) and signage.  He also said that there was a $32,000 donation to the Rooted to Reach fund in August from someone that completed their pledge. And we also got a $15,000 reimbursement from PURE for their portion of the firewall.  He stated that the large trailer that we sold last month has now been removed from the balance sheet and since we sold it for $600 less than we purchased it, there was a $600 loss that is now on the Profit & Loss statement for August. He said that operating expenses were up in August.   Fr. Andy also noted that the church has a cash balance of $800,000.  He also mentioned that this cash is not making us any money because we had previously stopped investing with Raymond James investing firm.  He recommends that we re-invest with them, investing in treasuries, which are safer than many other alternative forms of investment.
4. Motion
A motion was made by Nathan Dean and seconded by Dave Cinclair to approve re-investing in Treasuries with Raymond James.    Motion unanimously carried.
5. Motion
A motion was made by Mark Bellingham and seconded by Terre Michaels to approve the financial Report.  Motion unanimously carried. 
6.  Bylaws Update 
Nathan Dean led a discussion regarding updates on the progress of the revisions on our church’s bylaws.  He stated that a copy of the final draft of our new bylaws was not sent to the Vestry for review but listed the following changes since the last meeting:
a. Voting Rights – length of required membership changed from 12 months to 6 months. 
b. Financial Support Clause – changed to read support by time, talent or treasure.
c. Date of Annual Parish Meeting – changed from after 4th fiscal quarter to January or February (date tba by Vestry).
d. Elections – Membership roll should be audited first (at least 6 weeks before hand)
e. Nominating Committee - (committee must be created and should consist of at least 1 non-Vestry member) should be in charge of vetting candidates for Vestry at least 4 weeks before election.  This will give the congregation time to talk with nominees.  There should be a minimum of at least 3 nominees (to replace the 2 Vestry members rotating off Vestry).
f. Powers of the Vestry – a clause was added to include that they supervise officers of the church regarding temporal (business) matters of the church. They will have the power to authorize funding for staff positions and specify terms of employment.  A clause was also added that will also allow the Vestry to delegate certain financial matters to the CFO.
Nathan Dean and Dave Cinclair said that they would work up a timeline regarding elections to help the Vestry better understand it.

7. Motion
A motion was made by Nathan Dean and seconded by Terre Michaels to ratify of our church bylaws.   Motion unanimously carried.
8. Church Year
Nathan Dean led a discussion regarding the Church year.  He proposed that we consider changing it from a fiscal year to a calendar year in order to coincide with the new election process as well as many other areas.  Fr. Andy agreed that this would be helpful with the financial aspect as well.
9. Motion

A motion was made by Nathan Dean and seconded by Robbie Matamoros to approve changing the church year to a calendar year.   Motion unanimously carried.
10. Records Committee

Nathan Dean led a discussion proposing the creation of a new Records Committee.  It should consist of the staff plus (tba ??).  Our church has already been working on updating our church records.  Items that need to be recorded are:
a. All members

b. Voting eligible members

c. All other proper church records including birth, death, baptism, confirmation, divorce etc.

                              All records must be maintained and certified annually before the Annual Parish meeting.
11. Motion

A motion was made by Nathan Dean and seconded by April Kreimeyer to approve the formation of the new Records Committee.   Motion unanimously carried.
12. Building Update
Mark Bellingham handed the Vestry a building update list that stated:
Building Status
- Everything is painted, except minor areas after Phase II construction

- 8 grey boxes sold freeing up storage space. Space is now available for a copier.

- All 120 Chairs fit in the sanctuary

- Phase II Construction on hold appx. 2 weeks while our AV plan is developed

- Numerous building maintenance paid for by PURE (lights, AC, plumbing, front door)
Building Costs - Sept

- City permit for Sign approved. Manufacturing of wall sign has begun (9/15 - $2977. -   50% of total)

- Remaining 10’ and 11’ ceiling painting completed (9/15 - $890.)

- Four Tables for Gathering Place (9/22 - $610.)

- Professionally painted the Sanctuary & Gathering Place with 12’ ceilings ($5,265.) 
Building Plans

- Obtain cost estimate for Phase II construction including AV

- Submit construction permit to the City 

Mark also said that some future costs are still tba and he will email them when he gets them to Fr. Alex and the Jr. & Sr. Wardens before the next meeting.  He also said that the remodel timeline is uncertain because it could take 2-3 weeks to get a permit and by then the holidays may be a factor for the construction teams.
13. Finance Committee Update

Fr. Alex told the Vestry that he has advised the Diocese that we are getting our finances in order and we will be budgeting for our 5% apportionment to them.  We have not been doing that for a while now and the have been very understanding.  He also said that we are planning to not only establish an actual budget, but also a “Faith” budget as well for next year.
14. Redemption Vision

Fr. Alex informed the Vestry about his vision for Redemption Church.  He said that the process of new membership begins with filling out a guest card. They will then be invited to our monthly social where they can become better acquainted with our members.  They can then take a membership class, after which they can sign a membership covenant.  They will then be officially received into the church during a Sunday service.  The 1st Sunday in November (All Saints Sunday) is usually the date where baptisms and receiving new members take place, but we will also have a few other Sundays during the year for receiving members as well.
He stated that Jess has been helping immensely in revitalizing our worship service and that God’s hand is in our worship.  He also said that her husband Mike is planning to be a huge part of our AV team once he steps down from his previous commitment.
He told the Vestry that worship on Sunday is in Word, Sacrament & Spirit.  He also said that the life of Redemption worship outside of Sunday service is in Gospel, Community and Mission (aka GCM).  He stated that Frisco has had a 5% growth rate annually over the last several years and that it is a fertile field for Mission.

Our goal is Mission – reaching out to those who are disconnected and give them a “real” life. 

He would like to establish GCM small groups within the church which should be led by lay leaders who will host weekly meetings in their home with at least one other family. During these meetings they should:

Pray for each other & others, read scripture etc. (Gospel).

Have fellowship (including dinner) so that they feel that they belong (Community).

Be open to all (Mission).

15. Motion
                              A motion was made by Dave Cinclair and seconded by Robbie Matamoros to close 
                              the meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.
16. Closing Prayer

Robbie Matamoros closed in Prayer.
The next scheduled meeting will be November 4, 2021
 (Due to a conflict with a staff retreat and women’s social event)
Respectfully submitted,

Jean Lamm
Clerk of the Vestry
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